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Unyielding Enforcement of Zero Tolerance for Drunk Driving 

As the festive season arrives, heightened by recent relaxations in 

COVID-19 precautions and increased social gatherings, the Changhua 

Branch, Administrative Enforcement Agency, Ministry of Justice 

(hereinafter “Changhua Branch”) emphasizes a strict zero-tolerance 

policy for drunk driving to prevent accidents from drunk driving incidents. 

Coming at a critical time when end-of-year parties and the Lunar New 

Year celebrations increase the risk of drunk driving incidents, this 

enforcement initiative, with the care for traffic safety and strict 

enforcement conducts, supervises drunk driving cases, urging the road 

users to cherish the loves of their own and others. Alcohol impairs visual 

acuity, reaction times, judgment, and coordination, significantly raising 

the likelihood of traffic accidents. 

To combat the peril of drunk driving, the Changhua Branch has 

prioritized the management and forceful enforcement of penalties related 

to alcohol-impaired driving offenses. The Branch targets repeat offenders 

who evade fines for drunk driving or refuse breathalyzer tests, 

recognizing that such negligence poses significant risks to public safety 



and property. By deploying enforcement officers to conduct rigorous 

onsite operations and thoroughly investigating obligors' assets, the 

Branch employs a range of coercive measures including the seizure of 

bank accounts, wages, vehicles, real estate, imposing travel bans, and 

requesting detention to ensure fines are paid to urge the offenders 

perceive the severe consequences. The enforcement is performed with an 

expectation to enhance the civilian’s legal awareness in terms of traffic 

rules and to prevent the occurrence of drunk driving, thereby ensuring the 

safety of the road users. 

During this Lunar New Year period, the Changhua Branch advises 

the public to notice the penalties attracted by driving or riding under the 

influence due to alcohol consumption or having alcohol-containing dishes 

such as ginger duck, wine cooked chicken soup, or lamb hotpot. Drunk 

driving not only endangers lives and shatters families but has also 

become a public menace. The Branch encourages everyone to think twice 

before driving after drinking, reinforcing the message that "Do not drink 

and drive, do not drive after drinking" should be more than just a slogan. 

The Changhua Branch is committed to demonstrating the government's 

resolve to harshly penalize drunk driving through relentless enforcement. 

Offenders should not test the law, as those who maliciously default on 

payments will face stringent enforcement actions. The Branch will not 

relent in its efforts to safeguard the safety of all road users and property, 

striving to curb the dangerous trend of drunk driving and prevent tragic 

events from recurring. 
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